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Mayor and Members of the City Council: 
 

This is the report for the week ending December 21st, 2018. 
 

1. Meeting Notes 
 
The next City Council meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, 
January 15th, 2019. Enjoy the upcoming weeks off!   
 

2. Upcoming Events 
 

Richmond Promise Early Scholarship Application Deadline is TODAY, 
December 21st! 
 
The 2019 Richmond Promise Scholarship application is now available to complete at 
the Richmond Promise website, richmondpromise.org. To be eligible for the 
Richmond Promise Scholarship, a student must: 
 

¶ Be a resident of Richmond or North Richmond (i.e. have a Richmond home  
address) 
¶ Have graduated from an eligible High School within the West Contra Costa 

Unified School District boundary area or received your General Educational 
Development/High School equivalency between June 2018-19 
¶ Have attended an eligible High School at least 9th-12th grade consecutively 
¶ Complete the Free Application for Federal Student Aid/Dream Act by the 

March 2nd, 2019 California Grant deadline.  
 
All students who submit their application by the early deadline on December 21st, will 
be entered into a raffle to win FREE PRIZES! These include either Apple Air Pods or 
Beats Headphones. 
 
Once again, the application can be found on the Richmond Promise website: 
https://richmondpromise.org/the-scholarship-application/ 
 
Please share this opportunity with eligible students in your life! 
 
The FAFSA application for financial aid can be found at https://fafsa.ed.gov/, and 
Dream Act application can be found at https://dream.csac.ca.gov/. 

http://richmondpromise.org/
https://richmondpromise.org/the-scholarship-application/
https://dream.csac.ca.gov/
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Community Services Department Mini-Grant Program Now Open! 

 
Grants of up to $5,000 are available up to provide support for organizations that 
serve the needs of community, youth, and youth sports. The Mini-Grant program is 
designed to support organizations that are Richmond-serving and that partner with 
and/or consistently utilize facilities managed by the Community Services 
Department. 
 
The grant applications and all relevant attachments for the 2018-2019 fiscal year is 
must be submitted electronically to recreation@ci.richmond.ca.us by 5:00 PM on 
December 31, 2018, with attention to Guadalupe Morales at the Community 
Services Department. 
 
Find more information on how to apply available on the Community Services 
website. 

mailto:recreation@ci.richmond.ca.us
http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/3508/CSD-Mini-Grant-Program
http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/3508/CSD-Mini-Grant-Program
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Rent Program Community Workshops: Rights and Responsibilities for 
Richmond Tenants and Landlords 

 
City of Richmond Rent Program Community Workshops are held one Saturday each 
month to inform community members about their rights and responsibilities under 
the Fair Rent, Just Cause for Eviction, and Homeowner Protection Ordinance. The 
full schedule of 2019 Community Workshops may be accessed 
at www.richmondrent.org.  

  
The next workshops will take place on January 12, 2019, and February 23, 2019:  

  
Tenant-Oriented Workshop:                        Landlord-Oriented Workshop 
Saturday, January 12, 2019                        Saturday, February 23, 2019                     
10:00 AM - 12:00 PM                                     10:00 AM - 12:00 PM                         
City Council Chambers                                City Council Chambers 
440 Civic Center Plaza                                440 Civic Center Plaza 
Richmond, CA 94804                                   Richmond, CA 94804 

  
Topics for discussion will include: 

  
¶ Overview of the Rent Ordinance  
¶ Properties subject to the Rent Ordinance 
¶ Rent Control overview 
¶ Just Cause for Eviction Requirements 
¶ The Rent Adjustment Process 
¶ Overview of Important California Civil Codes 
 

Space is limited - RSVP today: https://rentprogram.eventbrite.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.richmondrent.org/
https://rentprogram.eventbrite.com/


4 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 



5 

Lifeguard Training 
 

Plan now for a summer (or year-round) job as a Lifeguard! Registration is now open 
for the next Lifeguarding class offered by the City of Richmond. The class will be 
held the weekends of February 8th-16th, 2019 at the Richmond Swim Center. Those 
who pass the class receive an American Red Cross Lifeguard, CPR, First Aid & AED 
certificate, making them eligible to apply for a Lifeguard job. Precourse information 
and advanced registration is required to be sure all participants are qualified to take 
the Lifeguard course. For more information, please call (510) 620-6654 or email the 
Aquatics Coordinator at paula_cooper-tipton@ci.richmond.ca.us. 

 

 
 

3. City Managerôs Office 
 

Recycling and Bulky Item Disposal Options during the Holiday Season 
 
As the holiday season approaches, the City Managerôs Office Community 
Development, Environmental and Health Initiatives Division encourage residents to 
consider the options below for disposing of bulky items, bagged items, and  

mailto:paula_cooper-tipton@ci.richmond.ca.us?subject=Lifeguard%20Training
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household hazardous waste (HHW). Information regarding all of the programs can 
be found by visiting, www.richmondenvironment.org. Thank you for taking the time to 
properly dispose of bulky items, HHW, and other materials in an environmentally 
responsible manner.  
 
Richmond Bulky Item Pick-up 
 
Richmond Single-family, Duplex and Multi-Family (3-19 units) residents can receive 
a free Bulky Item pick-up. A limited number of items can be collected.  
Please contact Republic Services, (510) 262-7100, at least one week in advance to 
reserve your Clean-up day. Multi-family property owners or managers must call to 
schedule a collection. Due to space limitations of our waste collection vehicles, 
Clean-up day scheduling will be on a first-come, first-serve basis 
 
Household Hazardous Waste 
 
Richmond residents have two locations for disposing of Household Hazardous 
Waste (HHW) conveniently and for free. Please bring proof of residency. For more 
information on acceptable items, visit http://www.recyclemore.com/content/local-
hazardous-waste-collection-facility or call (888) 412-9277.  
 
1) West Contra Costa County Household Hazardous Waste Facility  

101 Pittsburg Avenue, Richmond, CA 94801 
Open Every Wednesday, Thursday, Friday, and Saturday 
9:00 AM - 4:00 PM (Closed: Noon - 12:30 PM) 
(888) 412-9277 
 

2) El Cerrito Recycling Center 

7501 Schmidt Lane, El Cerrito, CA 94530 
Open every Tuesday for HHW Disposal 
8:00 AM - 5:45 PM  
(510) 215-4350 

http://www.richmondenvironment.org/
https://www.republicservices.com/cms/documents/municipality/ca/contra-costa-county/richmond-on-call-curbside-clean-up-information.pdf
http://www.recyclemore.com/content/local-hazardous-waste-collection-facility
http://www.recyclemore.com/content/local-hazardous-waste-collection-facility
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Holiday Tree Disposal and Recycling Options: 
 
Visit http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/1722/Bulky-Items to view the options for properly 
disposing of holiday trees. For more information please contact Republic Services at 
(510) 262-7100. 
 

4. City Manager Chronicles 
 
I have listed below some of the topics for meetings that I attended during the past 
week in the hope that it provides an idea of the varied issues with which our 
organizations deals routinely. 
 
Meetings and events of note during the past week included: 
 

http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/1722/Bulky-Items
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¶ Along with Mayor Tom Butt, Economic Development Manager Janet Johnson, 

Facilities Maintenance Superintendent Mario Vaz, Richmond Main Street 

Initiative Exec. Dir. Amanda Elliott, and Mayor Buttôs Chief of Staff Alex Knox, I 

visited the Richmond BART Visitorôs Center to discuss the proposed plans for the 

space and the production of an upcoming Request for Proposals to develop a 

Richmond Theme Retail Store at the site. 

¶ I received a tour of the Chevron Refinery with Brian Hubinger and was provided 

with updates on their civic engagement efforts, ongoing collaboration with our 

Fire Department, and additional items of mutual interest. 

¶ Met with Shawn Moberg and Bielle Moore from Republic Services and discussed 

the partnership between the city and their agency.  

¶ Along with staff from the City Managerôs Office, participated in meetings with 
Management Partners to discuss and strategize the upcoming City Council 
retreat that will take place in early 2019. 

¶ Discussed with City staff ongoing updates and proposed policy recommendations 
regarding the Richmond Housing Authority. 

¶ Participated in recurring meetings with the executive directors of the Engineering 
and Capital Improvements Department and Human Resources Department to 
receive updates related to their staff, current projects, and provided direction for 
future implementation of their assigned responsibilities. 

¶ Introduced myself to Ric Ambrose, Executive Director of the Richmond Art 
Center, and received a tour of the Art Centerôs space as well was an overview of 
their programming and community engagement. 

¶ Met with members of the Richmond Police Officers Association, Human 
Resources Staff and the Police Department Executive Leadership to discuss 
ways to continue improving the Departmentôs Promotional Exam process. 

 
5. City Clerkôs Office 
 

Apply for Your U.S. Passport at Richmond City Hall! 
 
The City of Richmond City Clerkôs Office is accepting passport applications on behalf 
of the United States Department of State. United States citizens planning 
international travel may apply for their passport at 450 Civic Center Plaza, Suite 300, 
during the following hours by appointment only:  

 
Monday: 10:00 AM to 4:00 PM 

Wednesday: 10:00 AM to 4:00 PM 
Friday: 10:00 AM to 2:00 PM 

(Closed 12:00 PM to 1:00 PM ï days of operation only) 
 

Please recognize that the area is an operational executive office, and a quiet zone. 
No drop in service for same day appointments or scheduling future appointments is 
available at this time; you must call (510) 620-6786 to schedule all appointments. 
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For application forms, information on documentation required, fees, and a wealth of 
other passport and international travel information, visit the only official website for 
passport information ï travel.state.gov. 
For more information about the City of Richmond Passport Acceptance Facility, 
please visit http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/passports. 
 

 
 
6. Community Services Department 

 
Snow Ball 2018 
 
The City of Richmond Community Services hosted its 66th annual high school Snow 
Ball on Saturday, December 8th. This gala event targeted young high school 
students from schools in West Contra Costa Unified School District. 
 
Since its inception in 1952, the Snowball has become a winter tradition for high 
school students from the West Contra Costa Unified School District.  The first Snow 
Ball was held at a recreation center on 10th and Virginia Streets, and although the 
Richmond Convention Center has been the site for most of the dances, the Snow 
Ball was once held at Hilltop Mall. The Ball has grown into a spectacular winter prom 
which has entertained tens of thousands of young adults as different high schools 
join together for one dance.  
 
Now, as it enters its 66th year, the Snow Ball has come to signify elegance and grace 
through the traditional Snow Ball King & Queen ceremony and procession.  The 
Snow Ball King & Queen title is an honor awarded to students who embody 
academic and scholastic achievement.  The Kings and Queens are the recipient of 
the Snow Ball scholarship which assists the young people in their goal of a higher 

https://travel.state.gov/content/travel/en.html
http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/passports
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education.  Past Kings & Queens are now in attendance at the University of 
California, Berkeley, Davis, and the University of the Pacific, the University of 
Southern California, and New York University. 
 
 
We highly encourage the district, as well businesses in West Contra Costa County, 
to make an investment in our young adultôs future by maintaining the continuity of 
this yearôs annual Snow Ball. A donation towards this event will guarantee that The 
Snow Ball will continue its long and glamorous history well into this 21st century. 
 

 
 

Senior Winter Ball 
 
On Saturday, December 15th, the Commission on Aging, along with the Community 
Services Department, presented the 21st Annual Senior Winter Ball at the Richmond 
Memorial Auditorium. The seniors and (not so seniors) enjoyed an evening of 
dancing, dining, and outstanding entertainment featuring Top Shelf Review. The Top 
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Shelf musical singers and dancers have been dazzling the music scene for years. 
The Senior Winter Ball affords seniors an opportunity to ñdress upò in their finest, be 
served dinner at their tables, meet old friends, make new friends, and just enjoy 
themselves. The Ball was very well attended this year with over 450 seniors in 
attendance. 

 
 
Park Plaza Hosts Second Sunday Clean-up 
 
On Sunday, December 9th, Park Plaza Neighborhood Council hosted their first 
Second Sunday Block Clean-up. Six volunteers picked up trash on the north side of 
Cutting Boulevard heading west from S. 50th Street. The Second Sunday Block 
Clean-up is a resident-led effort to keep the Park Plaza neighborhood clean, safe, 
and beautiful. Blocks for each month are chosen by neighborhood council 
representatives and residents. 
 


